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Editor’s Note: This is the third in a 9-
part series on Connecticut’s School-to-
Career System, Connecticut Learns.
This issue, and each subsequent issue,
will highlight one of the eight “ career
clusters’ around which the program is
organized. The cluster featured this
month is Health and Biosciences.

CONNECTICUT'S SCHOOL -
TO-CAREER SYSTEM
By Ann R. Gaulin
State Department of Education

School-to-Career Systems restruc-
ture education so students improve
their academic performance and
become motivated to learn. Students
are exposed to a variety of opportuni-
tiesand career paths. Every School-to-
Career System must include school-
based learning, work-based learning
and connecting activities as well as be
organized around Connecticut's indus-
try-developed career clusters. For
additional information contact Susan
Binkowski, at the State Department of
Education, (860) 638-4054.

Featured Career Cluster:
Health and Biosciences

This career cluster includesjobsin
a wide range of health-care settings,
such as hospitals, medical laborato-
ries, and medical and dental practices.
It aso includes industries involved in
researching and manufacturing drugs
and other medical products, including
those involved in the fast-changing
biotechnology and biomedical fields.
Educational requirements: high school
diplomato a post-graduate degree.

New Haven's School-to-Career
Initiative: Health and Biosciences
The School-to-Career Initiative of
the New Haven Public School System
has many exciting facets including:
cont’d on page 6

ALL PRINCIPALSNEED A TOM MOONEY IN THEIR LIVES!
By Suzi D'Annolfo, Principal, Litchfield High School

n November 6, 1997, all CAS

principals were invited to hear

Attorney Tom Mooney present a
"Legal Update for School Principals.”
The meeting, hosted by Michael
Buckley and the CAS High School
Board a Avon High School, proved,
once again, to be a very valuable use of
our time. The following are highlights:

-- Non-tenured
teachers have the right to have a hearing
if they are recommended for non-renew-
a. Thishearingisonly for non-renew-
al for cause and not for reduction in
force. By standards, non-renewal is "a
discretionary act for a probationary
employee." When appearing in a non-
renewal hearing, don't take the easy or
polite way out; state why a teacher is
being non-renewed to avert potential
problems later. Exercise your judgment
now as courts could reverse non-renew-
al hearingsif your reason is arbitrary and
capricious. The following have been
used by various school systems. "Thisis
afine person, but s/he does not measure
up to our high standards;" "...failure to
demonstrate excellence or potential for
excellence..." Use due and significant
cause. This process encourages princi-
pals to intervene early and work with a
teacher during non-tenure status.

-- If your concerns
are competency issuesor if theteacher is
marginal, document your supervision
and evauation with a written remedia-
tion plan; write what the teacher is
responsible for and what the teacher
agrees to do; itemize what should hap-
pen in the classroom with appropriate
follow through of action plan by teacher.
Be careful of the administrative pitfall
that anything written in the plan is bind-

ing in a hearing; be careful that the
tables don't get turned on you, the
administrator, for not doing what you
said you would in the remediation plan.

-- (off-
campus and on-campus) --Students may
be expelled for violation of board of
education policies, serious disruption of
the education process, and/or endanger-
ing persong/property. If it can be shown
that the behavior outside of school
resulted in a serious disruption of the
learning process and/or a violation of
board palicy, astudent can be moved for
expulsion. On campus violationsinclude
any school-sponsored activities, includ-
ing away games. Grounds for Manda-
tory expulsion include possession of a
real gun on campus and/or possession of
and use off campus. Possession on
school property of a deadly weapon,
dangerous instrument (have to threaten
to use it and it can cause serious bodily
injury), or martial arts instrument
(including a billy club, blackjack,
switchblade/butterfly knife) is also
grounds for expulsion. In your BOE
policy, be sure to include the statement
“grounds for expulsion include but are
not limited to..." to cover all incidents.
A school system may dismiss a student
up to 180 days for any threat to ateacher
or administrator when s/he crosses the
line between order and chaosin the lear-
ning environment. If astudent isin pos-
session of drugs with intent to sell over
the summer, it is an expulsion offense.
Mandatory expulsion must be followed
for sale or distribution of drugs.

You may unilaterally move a student
into another learning environment up
to45days for bringing a dangerous

cont’d on page 6



PROGRAM COMMITTEE DELIVERS SUPERB CONFERENCE
By Timothy Doyle, Assistant Executive Director

he Middle Level Program Com-

mittee in conjunction with

NELMS held its annual confer-
ence on Thursday, November 6 at the
Rocky Hill Marriott. The event, spon-
sored by the Hartford Courant, featured J.
Howard Johnston as the keynote speaker.
Approximately 115 middle level teachers
and administrators participated in the
full-day conference which featured 10
workshops on such varied topics as effec-
tive public relations, test score enhance-
ment, alternative education programs,
block scheduling, legal issues, the CAPT/
CMT, inclusion, and parent relations.

Keynote speaker J. Howard Johnston

delivered a luncheon address that was
both entertaining and instructive. Using
humor and persona anecdotes, Howard
presented alarming statistics about
“today’ s students,” and discussed the dif-
ficulties of educating greater numbers of
at-risk students in a rapidly changing
social, educational, and political climate.
He shared with participants his optimism
and hope for stemming what he perceived
to be an “impending apocaypse” in the
nation's schools. He offered participants
the following suggestions for creating a
school climate where all students can
learn:
+install in schools a “pervasive caring”:
re-invent the way you interact with kids;
+challenge the regularities: don't be
afraid to abandon long-standing systems
and procedures as long as you act with
good judgement;
+level the playing field: provide arigor-
ous, authentic and challenging education-

Keynote speaker J. Howard Johnston.

al program for every child; establish high
standards of performance for all students
and then find the resources and means to
help students achieve them; differentiate
the treatments, not the outcomes.
+make everything teach and know what
everything teaches: learning always
comes first and everything that happens
in school should be alearning experience.
+make schools safer provide a climate
where students can feel emotionally,
physically, and psychologically safe,
where they are not afraid to experiment
and make mistakes.

One hundred sixty-two educators,
board members, and parents were in
attendance at the luncheon to honor the
1996-97 CAS Teacher and School of the
Year Award recipients.

1996-97 CAS Teachersof the Year:

& Bruce Kreisberg - City Hill M.S.
Naugatauck

& Marianne Cavanaugh - Gideon
WellesM.S., Glastonbury

& Rosemary Kidder - East Hampton
Middle School

1996-97 CAS Schools of the Year:

& Old Saybrook Middle School
Michael Rafferty, Principal

& Griswold Middle School, Rocky Hill
Laura Boutilier, Principal

CAS would like to thank the Hartford
Courant for their sponsorship which
enabled us to provide this outstanding
professional development opportunity
and recognition awards to our member
middle schools.

Griswold M.S. Principal Laura
Boutilier and two students accept the
CAS School of the Year Award.
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News: hoo|

NEW WEB SITE FOCUSES
ON MIDDLE LEVEL ISSUES

Good news for Internet users looking
specifically for information on middle
level education! The MiddlewWeb pro-
vides links, resources, and original report-
ing about middle grades reform. The site,
which targets principals, teachers, parents,
and others with an interest in middle level
education, focuses on classroom assess-
ment, performance-based teaching, and
standards driven curriculum.

Supported by a grant from the
Program for Student Achievement of the
Edna McConnell Clark Foundation, the
award-winning MiddleWeb siteis updated
weekly and includes original stories that
highlight the efforts of teachers and
schools to raise student achievement.

In addition to 600 pages of informa-
tion, Middleweb provides practitioners
with hundreds of links to lesson plans,
curriculum-oriented sites, teaching strate-
gies, and other resources. Visit Middle-
Web at www.middleweb.com.

Quick Survey..

CASrecently surveyed its middle level
members to find out about 8th grade
graduation practices in Connecticut.
Out of 79 responding schools...

43 schools have aformal 8th grade
graduation ceremony
5 schools do not have any type of
graduation or recognition ceremony
31 schools do not have aformal grad-
uation but do have some type of
recognition program

WeeklyRea
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EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION TAKES CENTER STAGE

ithin recent years, early childhood

education has become a primary

focus of political and educational
agendas both in Connecticut and the nation.
On the local front, during the 1997 legida-
tive session, the Connecticut General
Assembly enacted and funded PA. 97-259,
An Act Concerning School Readiness and
Child Day Care. This new legidation alo-
cated $10 million to expand and improve
preschool and school readiness programs in
Connecticut’s priority school districts. The
legislation followed the release of a
Department of Social Services report on
early child care and education in
Connecticut. The report, prepared by a blue
ribbon School Readiness Council comprised
of state agency commissioners, parents,
youth, business leaders, legidators, and edu-
cators, proposed that Connecticut implement
a comprehensive school readiness plan that
will alow every family with children
between the ages of three and five to have
access to high quality child care by the year
2002.

According to the report, as many as one
in four children in Connecticut enters school
ill-prepared to learn. The number is much
higher in the state’'s 3 major cities,
Bridgeport, Hartford, and New Haven.

[/ Elementary Notes:

On October 28th, the Elementary Board of
Control convened its monthly meeting at
the Ramada Inn in East Hartford.
Elementary principals from the East
Hartford and Hartford school districts were
invited to attend this meeting to learn more
about the benefits of CAS membership.
The board chair, Anthony Molinaro, and
chairs of each of the standing committees,
spoke about the programs and services
offered by CAS. The principals who did
attend were excited about the advantages
of being a CAS member. As aresult of the
meeting, many of the attending principals
have volunteered to serve on various ele-
mentary committees. This was the first of
what will hopefully be many successful
outreach efforts on the part of the
Elementary Board.

The report offered recommendations
for building quality child care programs.
According to the report, good early care and
education programs should provide or be
linked to programs providing: health care
services (medical and dental primary care,
mental health, nutrition); social services,
parent support and education programs,
parental involvement; transportation; family
literacy programs; and, transition services.

The National Front

On the nationa level, President Clinton
recently unveiled several initiatives to
improve the nation’s child-care system. At
the October 23rd White House conference
on child care, President Clinton announced
two proposals aimed at recasting the coun-
try’s child care system: (1) the establishment
of afive-year, $300 million scholarship fund
to encourage child-care providers to receive
appropriate training and stay in the field;
and, (2) a bill that would make it easier for
states to conduct background checks on
providers and to share that information
between states. Clinton also announced
efforts to expand the Family and Medica
Leave Act to allow parents more time away
from work for their children’s doctor visits
or teacher conferences.

The conference followed a similar event
held in April which brought together experts
on early-childhood development. During
that conference, Clinton announced a plan
for the development of child-care training
materials by the Department of Defense,
which runs the largest, and what many con-
sider to be one of the best, child-care pro-
gramsin the country. He also announced that
the Department of Justice was establishing
Safe Start, based on a New Haven, Conn.,
program that gives law enforcement officers
and other professionals information about
early childhood development and better pre-
pares them to work with families whose
young children are exposed to violence.

The April White House conference
included presentations on neuroscience and
early childhood development. Experts dis-
cussed research demonstrating that there are
windows of opportunity for learning in the
first months and years of life. During these
“critical periods,” connections are being
made in a baby’s brain that form the founda-

tion for cognitive, physical, social, and emo-
tiona development. Such research under-
scored the need for more well-trained child
care professionals and for policiesthat allow
parents to spend more time with their young
children.

Yale Study Criticizes Child Care in All
States

President Clinton’s focused efforts on early
childhood education have come at a good
time. A recent report by researchers from
Yale University and the Commonwealth
Fund showed that child-care centersin all 50
states are operating under regulations that
don’t require high quality carefor infants. In
fact, the report says, only seventeen states
have standards that the researchers
described as “minimally acceptable.” The
researchers based their evaluations on three
categories. care-giver qualifications and
training; staff-to-child ratio and group size;
and program, including facilities, equip-
ment, and approach toward children. The
report confirmed what previous studies have
suggested, that the quality of child care for
children in their earliest years is poor. “Our
new knowledge of rapid brain development
in the early years underscores the impor-
tance of having enriching environments for
our infants and toddlers,” Yale Professor
Edward Zigler commented.

A Vision for the Future

A new report, “Not By Chance: Creating an
Early Care and Education System for
America's Children,” sets forth a vision of
effective early childhood education in the
future. According to the report, by 2010, the
nation should have a well-organized system
of child care and early-childhood education
that is governed by state and local boards,
financed by a variety of revenue sources,
and requires virtually everyone who is
working with young children to be creden-
tialed. The research-based report focuses on
specific solutions and suggests ways to
structure a system which will provide quali-
ty care and education to al children under
the age of 5.

“Not By Chance’ recommends that more
programs become accredited and that states
adopt more stringent training regquirements
for providers. It aso suggests that the feder-
a government identify goals for preschool
age children that would be used to guide
states in designing their own standards.

The report encourages parents to become
more knowledgeable and involved in the
early education programs they choose and
urges employers to become more “family
friendly” by contributing to a paid parental
leave program.



HOME SCHOOLING MEANS JUST THAT
Reprinted from the Hartford Courant, November 10, 1997

Public school education isn't a menu
where youngsters can pick among the
offerings, discarding English or history if
they're not academically oriented or elect-
ing to take only gym classes if they're ath-
letically gifted.

If parents decided only to send their
children to school to dine in the cafeteria,
play in the wind ensemble, or learn
Russian, it would wreak havoc with sched-
ules and staffing levels. Planning would
be impossible.

Obvioudly, parents who don't like the
structure, discipline, or quality of public
schools don't have to enroll their children.
It's their choice. Private and religious
schools are perfectly acceptable alterna-
tives, as is home schooling, the preferred
method of about 500 families in
Connecticut.

But the claim that children who have
opted out of public school should be
allowed to sing in their chorus or join the
Honor Society because their parents pay
taxes is specious. For whatever reason,
those families have made a decision to
abandon the public schools. They can't
have it both ways.

So the argument that Laura
Robertson, a 14-year-old Milford girl who
has been educated at home for nine years,
should be allowed to play on the Jonathan
Law High School basketball team because
her parents pay local property taxes does-
nt wash. If the Robertsons want their
daughter to play a more challenging brand
of basketball than that provided by the
local recreation league, they should send
Laurato Jonathan Law.

By the same token, Milford doesn't
allow home-schooled youngsters to take
part in any extracurricular activities.
Participation in such activities, says
School Superintendent Mary Jo Kramer, is
a privilege to be earned by students who
meet strict academic and behavioral stan-
dards.

The Connecticut Interscholastic Ath-
letic Conference, the governing body for

most high school sports, has a sound ratio-
nale for declining the Robertsons' request.
A CIAC officia said it was unfair that a
public-school athlete has to obey "rigid
school and academic regulations’ while a
home-educated athlete does not.

That's true. Although the rules differ
dightly from district to district, nearly
every public school system requires ath-
letes to maintain passing grades to partici-
pate in sports. There is no such require-
ment for children educated at home, says
the State Department of Education.

Parents must only demonstrate that
their child isreceiving "equivalent instruc-
tion in the studies taught in the public
schools” No proof is required that the
child has mastered the curriculum. In addi-
tion, home-schooled students don't have to
take any standardized test that measures
knowledge, skills, and comprehension.

Thus, if Laura Robertson was permit-
ted to play on the basketball team, a dou-
ble standard would be in effect. How fair
isthat to the families whose youngsters are
dismissed from athletic teams because
they've failed to meet certain arbitrary cri-
teria? They pay taxes, too.

The CIAC should stand its ground. If
the Robertsons want Laura to play on the
Jonathan Law girls basketball team, they
should enroll her in high school and let her
compete -- the same as everyone else.

The Athlete’s Prayer

Dear Lord, in the battle
that goes on through life,
| ask but a field that is fair;
A chance that is equal with all in the
strife,

And courage to strive and to dare.
And if | should win, let it be by the
code
With my faith and my honor held high.
And if | should lose, let me stand by
the road

And cheer as the winner goes by.
-- Anonymous
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REPORT CALLSFOR
INCREASED PHYSED IN
SCHOOLS

A recent report from the National
Association for Sport and Physical
Education reveals that most states have
failed to act on recommendations to
require daily, quality physica education
for all K-12 students. According to the
“Shape of the Nation,” with increasingly
tougher academic standards and with
more time spent at a computer than in the
gym, a growing number of students are
becoming “high-tech couch potatoes.”

The report, based on a state-by-state
survey, shows that Illinois isthe only state
that requires al students to take daily
physical education classes or participatein
after-school activities that promote fit-
ness. Three states -- Hawaii, Kentucky,
and Rhode Idand -- have recently elimi-
nated their daily physical education
requirements.

Nationwide, most high school stu-
dents must take only one year of physical
education to graduate, and many states
allow that requirement to be waived for
medical or religious reasons or for stu-
dents who participate in sports or march-
ing band. Three states -- Colorado,
Mississippi, and South Dakota -- have no
physical education requirements at all.

“We have so many things to do in
education that people tend to think that
physical education is not as much of apri-
ority as other things...But actually it isjust
as important and can actually improve
achievement,” said NASPE Executive
Director Judith Y oung.

Some officials responding to the sur-
vey expressed optimism that physical edu-
cation was becoming more of a priority in
their states. More than a dozen states
reported that state frameworks or stan-
dards had been or were in the process of
being drafted.

The NASPE report comes one year
after the 1996 Surgeon Genera’s report
which called for schools to do more to
keep children physically active.

(From an article by Kathleen Kennedy Manzo,
Education Week,11/5/97 )
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WATERBURY COACH APPEALSTO LEGISLATORS
ON BEHALF OF CIAC

Editor's Note: The letter printed below was written by Jack Taglia, Kennedy H.S. Coach
and member of the CIAC Boys Basketball Committee, following the CIAC's historic deci-
sion to suspend the enforcement of the Transfer Rule. Thisis one of many letters the CIAC
office hasreceived in support of both the Transfer Rule and of the CIAC’s authority to reg-
ulate inetrscholastic athletics in Connecticut.

Dear Legislators,

The Waterbury Republican-American newspaper recently pub-
lished a series of three articles concerning the amending of the
Connecticut Interscholastic Athletic Conference’s (CIAC) Transfer
Rule. The rule stated that if a student transferred from one school to
another without a change of address, he had to sit out a year before he
or she could participate in athletics. The rule was imposed to deter stu-
dents from transferring in order to improve their status on an athletic
team at a particular school.

Recently the CIAC was threatened with legislative sanctions if they
did not change this policy. Two legislators from the Simsbury area con-
tacted the CIAC and indicated that they would push for legislation
which would effectively take away the regulatory powers of the CIAC if
they did not modify the rule. A student from their area transferred from
a private to a public school and was forced to abide by the rule. The
CIAC does not have the resources to fight the state legislature again
and, hence, they were forced to acquiesce.

I have been the head boys basketball coach at Kennedy High
School for twenty-one years. I'm a member of the CIAC boys basket-
ball committee and | am active in the Connecticut High School
Coaches Association. The Transfer Rule was good for high school
sports. It ensured integrity and honesty. It kept the playing field as level
as possible. It kept athletes from leaving a school because of a conflict
with a coach or to play on a team with a better chance to win. As a
society, when are we going to be able to accept “no” as an answer
without going to court or in this case running to our legislators. In my
opinion, the legislature has no business regulating high school athlet-
ics. As a coach, my only request is that you speak to your colleagues
in Hartford. Please ask them to allow the CIAC to regulate high school
sports without fear of legislative reprisals. The leaders of this organi-
zation are professionals, school administrators, and coaches. They are
men and women of character and integrity. Everything they do is in the
best interest of high school athletics.

In closing it is important to note that this rule change seriously
impacts urban areas such as Waterbury which has a heavy concen-
tration of high schools. It is imperative that you consider this carefully
before you dismiss this as a frivolous correspondence.

The CIAC needs assurances that it does not have to fear the state
legislature when it implements fair and reasonable policies.

Thank you for your time and consideration.
J a c k
Taglia

ditorial

CONTINUING EDUCATION

FOR COACHESNEEDED
By Fred P. Balsamo, Athletic Director
East Haven High School

The State Department of Education is
working to revise the existing coaching
certification regulations to include a new
provision which will require coaches to
earn continuing education credits in order
to maintain their certification status. The
initial reaction to this new regulation has
been negative, particularly from veteran
coaches, and many vow never to coach
again if they have to "go back to school.”
Before anyone "digsin his’her heels,” let's
examine what is being prescribed. First,
the regulation, which is still in draft form,
currently requires a nominal 3 hours of
professional development a year for a 5-
year period. Don't most good coaches
attend clinics, seek out new information,
and explore trends to improve their pro-
grams in every way possible? Secondly,
the regulation identifies certain "compe-
tencies,” or areas of study, which are all
centered around what is good for children.
Arent we al involved in high school
sports because we care about children?
Lastly, the regulation allows a great deal
of flexibility in how this education can be
obtained. A school can offer this educa-
tion as part of itsin-service training or as
part of an agenda at pre-season coaches
meetings. Additionally, | am sure that
organizations such as the CIAC, CAAD,
CHSCA, ACES, and otherswill makethis
education readily available.

Let's not get bogged down with the
logistics of this regulation, and let's not
perceive this as just another mandate that
is being "stuffed down our throats." Let's
focus on the student-athletes under our
direction and ask ourselves: "Do we all
know all there is to know about youth?"
The position of "coach" can be the most
powerful position in our educational sys-
tem. And, unfortunately, we have all
heard some horrific stories about how
some coaches have negatively impacted
their players and their communities.
Coaches are, aimost without exception,
great individuals who do what they do
because they care. Let's not overreact to
something that may help alleviate some of
the problems that exist in coaching today
and will certainly be beneficia to kids.



CATASTROPHIC INJURIES IN HIGH SCHOOL
SPORTS: 1995-96

<> Direct -- Resulting directly from participation in the skills of the sports

< Indirect -- Caused by systemic failure as a result of exertion while participating in a sport or

by a complication which was secondary to a non-fatal injury

FALL SPORTS

# of Direct
Catastrophic
Injuries

# of Indirect
Catastrophic
Injuries

Fatal | Non-Fatal

Fatal |Non-Fatal

WINTER SPORTS

Cheerleading

# of Direct
Catastrophic
Injuries

# of Indirect
Catastrophic
Injuries

Fatal | Non-Fatal

Fatal | Non-Fatal

Ice Hockey

Wrestling 0 0 2 0
# of Direct # of Indirect
Catastrophic Catastrophic

SPR'NG SPORTS Injuries Injuries

Fatal | Non-Fatal

Fatal | Non-Fatal
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NF CONDUCTS
MARKETING SURVEY

The National Federation of State High
School Associations recently surveyed the
50 state athletic associations on marketing
and related issues. The results, based on
41 responses, are as follows:

v¢ 92% of respondents felt that the NF
rules for each of the respective sports
should be amended to require manufactur-
ers to place the authenticating mark on
specified equipment to certify that the
equipment meets NF specifications.

v¢ 82% would support anational event(s),
not to be construed as a national team
tournament or championship, which
would build or promote a public aware-
ness of the state associations and the NF,
such as a national student |eadership con-
ference.

vr 58% were opposed to national events
in which students represent their schools
in non-team contests, e.g., tennis, swim-
ming, golf, or track & field.

v¢ 56% would not participate in affinity
programs, such asanational credit card or
product distribution at state association-
sponsored events.

¢ 84% would be willing to seek an
amendment or waiver of their rules (if
necessary) that would permit coaches to
be in contact with high school students at
camps under the auspices of the NF or
other approved organizations.

Lacrosse

(Source: 14th Annual Report of the National Center for Catastrophic Sports Injury Research)

NEW UNIFIED SPORTS®
BROCHURE

The CIAC has it v
produced a new :
Unified Sports®
brochure designed
to provide step-
by-step instruc-
tions on how to
initiate a school-
based Unified
Sports® program.
The brochure presents four “model”
Unified Sports programs which have been
successfully implemented in school dis-
tricts in Connecticut. For copies of the
brochure, please contact Ann Malafronte.




CAS Bulletin

HIGHLIGHTS:
CIAC BOARD MEETING
October 16, 1997

The board denied a high school’s
request to participate in multi-wrestling
meets which would exceed the number
allowed in the current regulation (8).

A high school was fined $100 for use of
an ineligible player in a football game.
The school forfeited the game upon dis-
covery of the violation.

A high school was fined $200 for the
use of two ineligible players in two boys
soccer games. Both games have been for-
feited.

The board voted to suspend the enforce-
ment of the CIAC Transfer Rule for an
indeterminant period. The board resolved
to work with member schools to deter-
mine an appropriate course for regulating
inter-school transfers in the future. (See
articlein November BULLETIN)

The board voted to study Eligibility
Rule IV.F (which prohinits boys partici-
pation on girls' teams) and to seek guid-
ance on the legality of thisregulation from
the Office of Civil Rights, the Attorney
General, CIAC counsdl, and the State
Department of Education Office of Legal
Affairs.

The board adopted the following goals
for the 1997-98 year:

1. Establish a CIAC Public Relations
Department with appropriate staff.

2. Develop a CIAC mission statement.
3. Review and update where necessary
Middle Level Guidelines for athletics
4. Begin the process of communicating
with and transferring selected CIAC
information to member schools through
the Internet.

5. Review and revise, where necessary,
CIAC policy on:

a) Home schooling

b) Student Transfer

c) Gender Equity
6. Encourage women to pursue opportu-
nities in the field of athletics (coaching,
officiating, administration).

JUSTICE DEPARTMENT
CHARGES NCAA
WITH BIAS

The U.S. Department of Justice has
concluded the the National Collegiate
Athletic Association’s sports-eligibility
requirements discriminate against stu-
dentswith learning disabilities and violate
the 1990 Americans with Disabilities Act.

Justice Department officials said they
made their assessment after reviewing the
files of more than 100 learning-disabled
athletes who have had trouble with the
NCAA'’s “initial-digibility requirements’
— academic requirements that students
need to meet upon graduating from high
school to participate in interscholastic
sportsin the first year of college.

Title 111 of the ADA prohibits the
imposition of eligibility criteria that tend
to screen out individuals with disabilities.
It also requires private organizations to
make “reasonable modifications’ to give
people with disabilities equal access to
their services.

In a letter to the NCAA, a Justice
Department lawyer, Daniel W. Suther-
land, said that the criteria used by the
NCAA to determine core courses exclude
many of the specialized classes designed
to accommodate students with learning
disabilities.

Furthermore, Mr. Sutherland stated
that the NCAA'’s process of individually
assessing a student’s case in order to
waive the core-course requirement is
flawed because it provides services to
learning-disabled students that are
“unegual to or separate from those offered
to others.”

Mr. Sutherland said the Justice
Department was willing to settle out-of-
court provided that the NCAA: (1)
change its policies on the athletic eligibil -
ity of learning-disabled students; (2)
extend the athletic-eligibility status of 34
learning-disabled students who were not
qualified to compete as freshmen in the
last academic year for an additional year
of digibility; (3) grant 11 students who
were denied eligibility by the waiver sub-
committee last year partia-qualifier sta-
tus; and, (4) provide monetary compensa-
tion to five athletes who filed bias com-
plaints with the department.

(From an article by Kerry A. White,
Education Week - Nov. 5, 1997)

UNIFIED SPORT S@:
A SEASON IN REVIEW

Make A Difference Day

On October 25, over one hundred
young athletes traveled to Berlin High
School for the Fall Elementary Unified
Sports® Day. Opening Ceremoniesinclud-
ed an impressive performance by the
McGee Middle School Select Chorus.
Athletes participated in a variety of
Unified Sports® events, including an
exciting jump roping activity led by
Torrington’s Forbes School Flyers.
Members of Berlin High's Peer Leader
Club and Service League served as volun-
teers, conducting clinics and assisting ath-
letes throughout the morning.

Many thanks to Adela McLaughlin,
Bryan Plona, David Sirois, Rosemary
Vasil, and Pat Gaedeke, all of whom
devoted a tremendous amount of time and
energy to this wonderful event.

New Canaan Hosts Training Division

On October 28, four teams and more
than fifty athletes competed in the Unified
Sports® High School Soccer Tournament
at New Canaan High School. The WilCan
team, a cooperative team between New
Canaan and Wilton high schools, was host
to training level teams from Stratford,
Guilford, and West Hartford .

The New Canaan H.S. athletic
department and girls soccer program were
instrumental in making this event a suc-
cess. Many thanks to the New Canaan
Soccer Association for their involvement.

High School Soccer Gets* Snowed Out”
of South Windsor

The November 18th High School
Unified Sports® Tournament at South
Windsor H.S. was cancelled due to snow.
Fortunately, the good folks at Guilford
High School rallied on short notice to host
a “scaled-down” tournament on Novem-
ber 21st. Though the 19-team tournament
was reduced to a 6-team event, the quali-
ty of the experience was undiminished.

IKON

Office Solutions
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All items in this section have been
provided by Joe DiChiara, C.A.AD.
Executive Director

WOLCOTT H.S.
RECEIVES C.A.A.D.
SPORTSMANSHIP AWARD

Wolcott High School received the
Connecticut Association of Athletic
Director’s First Annual Sportsmanship
Award at the C.A.A.D. Genera
Meeting, October 8, 1997. President
Barbara Startup awarded girls softball
coach George Babcock a plague and a
$500 check payable to the Wolcott High
School Athletic Department. The award
was given in recognition of the team's
concern and actions taken for an injured
opponent during a girls softball game.

The incidence of sportsmanship
occured after an opposing pitcher from
Crosby High School was hit in the face
by a batted ball. While waiting for med-
ical assistance, the Wolcott girls team
assisted and comforted the injured play-
er until she was transported to the hos-
pital. Coach Babcock and the Wolcott
team sent flowers the following day.

“Wolcott was a great first recipi-
ent,” said East Haven Athletic Director
Fred Balsamo, a member of the selec-
tion committee. “One of our goals as an
organization last year was to find a way
to promote sports and acts of sports-
manship. The criteriawasto giveittoa
team that went above and beyond a
goodwill gesture. What Wolcott’s coach
and team did was in the spirit of what
high school sportsisall about. They put
the wins and losses aside and focused
on the well-being of ancther. Still, there
are some who may lose sight of that.”

Athletic Director, Jm Scully, and
softball captains Sara Graham, Katie
Peterson, and Lisa Zappone joined
Coach Babock at the awards presenta
tion.

C.A.AD. ADOPTS
1997-98 GOALS

At its September 17th meeting, the
C.A.A.D. executive board adopted the
following goals the 1997-98 school
year:

*  To expand membership services.

*  To continue a close affiliation with
other State Organizations.

*  To continue to support Bill 5212,
include support of Athletic
Trainers.

*  To encourage women to pursue
opportunitiesin the field of
athletics through sponsorship of a
"Teen Life Seminar".

*  To support efforts to upgrade the
coaching profession.

*  To recognize past presidents as
part of C.A.A.D.'s 20th year
recognition ceremony.

* A representative from C.A.A.D.
will become involved in the CIAC
"think tank," if oneis sonsored,
to address current controversial
issues in high school sports.

C.A.A.D. NOTES

C.AAD. Library

The C.A.A.D. Library has video tapes
of al NIAAA conventions dating back
to 1985. Please contact Joe DiChiara at
(203) 272-7830 if interested in borrow-
ing these tapes or other professiond
publications.

Reminders

= 1997 Nationa Conference --
Dec. 17-21, 1997 -- Nashville, TN

= 1998 Statewide Conference --
March 27-28, 1998 -- Holiday Inn,
Cromwell

= Next C.A.A.D. General Mesting --
May 13, 1998 -- Holiday Inn,
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Cromwell -- 8:30 am.
(Retirees will be our guest at this
Breakfast Meeting)

C.A.A.D. Nomination Form for

State and National Recognition
Robert Broderick (consultant for the
C.A.A.D. Awards) is looking for more
participation from the athletic directors
for award nominations. Please check the
October, 1997, issue of the BULLETIN
for the nominating form and send your
nominations to Bob at Simsbury High
School. Please take a few minutes and
give us your input. Your cooperation
will be appreciated.

RETIRED ATHLETIC
DIRECTORS CORNER....

The C.A.A.D. Executive Board voted to
award plaques to members retiring from
the field of education with a minimum
of 15 years of service and/or to retiring
members who served on the C.A.A.D.
Executive Board. These plagues were
awarded for the first time this year.
New lifetime members honored

with plagues this year were:

Pete Kokinis

Art Kohs

Ray Fortier

HIGHLIGHTS: C.A.AD.
General Member ship M eeting
October 8, 1997

Forty-five athletic directors and
guests attended the fall General Mesting
at the Cromwell Holiday Inn, October 8.
President Barbara Startup presided over
an informative and interesting meeting
highlighted by the presentation of the
C.A.A.D.'sFirst Annual Sportsmanship
Award. Other highlights included:

The presentation of award plaques to
Ray Fortier (Platt High School), Art
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Kohs (Xavier High School), and Pete
Kokinis (Wethersfield High School).

An update by Fred Balsamo on the
1998 state convention to be held at the
Cromwell Holiday Inn. The dates are
March 27-28, 1998.

A guest appearance by Howie
Dickerman, Head Coach of the Centra
Connecticut State University Men's
Basketball Team, who presented an
interesting and informative talk on the
NCAA clearinghouse.

A presentation by Mike Savage on
the new format for the boys basketball
tournament and the Transfer Rule. Mike
addressed questions from the athletic
directors on a number of issues.

HIGHLIGHTS: C.A.A.D.
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
September 17, 1997

President Barbara Startup called the
meeting to order at 12:30 p.m. The
board was notified of the death of for-
mer East Lyme Athletic Director, Dick
North. After a moment of silence, a
motion was passed to send a donation of
$100 to the Richard North Scholarship
Fund.

The C.A.A.D. goasfor 1997-98 were
presented, discussed and passed. (See
article on previous page)

A thank you note was received from
Bob Ford thanking C.A.A.D. for its sup-
port of the CIAC Golf Tournament.

A committee was formed to develop
plans for a "teen life" seminar.
Committee members are Barbara
Startup, Fred Balsamo, Bob Pearson,
Bob Broderick, George Hall, Paul
Maskery, and Chris Webster.

Paul Mengold, the coordinator for the
CAA Exam announced that the exam
would be administered one an evening
during the state convention in March.

Concerns were expressed about the
wording of the CIAC Recruiting com-
pliance form. It was resolved that these

C.A.A.D REPRESENTATIVES AVAILABLE
TO ANSWER QUESTIONS

Thefollowing isalist of individuals who serve as your CAAD representatives on

the various CIAC sport committees.
please contact these individuals.

BOY S SPORTS:

3333233328283

GIRLS SPORTS:

33333338823

concerns would be brought to the CIAC
Board of Control.

A letter was read from Dave Johnson
that detailed concerns about the appar-
ent inequities in the CIAC Disquali-
fication/Ejection Rule. It was decided
that Dave Johnson would prepare
revised language for review at the next
Executive Board Meeting.

Bob Broderick reported his concerns
over the small number of nominations

submitted for the Annual C.A.A.D. and
National Awards. He asked for greater
participation on the part of athletic
directors.

It was announced that the CIAC's

If you have any concerns or questions,

Baseball: Francis Gelzinis: Wolcott RVT School, Torrington

Boys Basketball: Paul Mengold - Amity Reg. High School, Woodbridge
Boys Cross Country: Ken Marcucio - Derby High School

Football: Ray Nicolletta - Glastonbury High School

Golf: Jim Scully - Wolcott High School

Ice Hockey: Tom Malin - East Catholic High School, Manchester
Lacrosse: David Leete - Bolton High School

Boys Soccer: John Novakowski - Bristol Public Schools

Boys Swimming: Leo Bravakis - East Windsor High School

Boys Tennis. Bob Harris - Fairfield Prep. School

Boys/Girls Indoor Track: Nick Zeoli - Westport

Boys Outdoor Track: Dave Johnson, Bunnell High School, Stratford
Wrestling: Art Ziegler, Montville High School

Girls Basketball: Judy Saxton - Windsor

Girls Cross Country: Ken Marcucio - Derby High School

Field Hockey: Candy Perez - Wamogo Reg. High Schoal, Litchfield
Girls Gymnastics: John Lawless - Nonnewaug High School, Woodbury
Girls Soccer: John Novakowski - Bristol Public Schools

Softball: Paula Fitzgerald - Westbrook High School

Girls Swimming: Bob Suchy - New Fairfield High School

Girls Tennis: Barbara Startup - Avon High School

Girls Outdoor Track: Bill Lesinski - Consolidated School, New Britain
Girls Volleyball: Pam Goodpaster - Joel Barlow High School, Redding

New Athletic Directors Workshop was
attended by 32 athletic directors.

Paul Mengold has prepared a transfer
information form in cooperation with
the guidance office. He will bring cop-
ies of those forms to the next meeting.

Fred Balsamo reported that flights to
the national convention are available at
good rates from Providence.

Bob Pearson reported that new infor-
mation would be out soon regarding the
new basketball format. Discussion took
place on the problem of schools chang-
ing schedules because of new rules.

For more details check Board minutes
that have been mailed to all C.A.A.D.
members.
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The items in this section of the
BULLETIN have been provided by
CAIO Secretary George Ford.

CASA HALL OF FAME
HONORS SOFTBALL
OFFICIAL

Ed Schullery, long-time softball offi-
cial and aboard member of CAIO, recent-
ly received the high honor of being elect-
ed to the Connecticut Softball Hall of
Fame. Ed was one of only two officialsto
be so honored.

The Hall of Fame has inducted only
224 members since its inception 27 years
ago. Only a small number of those mem-
bers are softball umpires, which makes
the election of Ed even more meaningful.

Best wishesto Ed on hisrecent retire-
ment from officiating. A legend within
both CIAC and ASA circles, Ed retires at
the age of 61 after 30 years and nearly
4,500 games.

BOARD MINUTES REFLECT
DISMAY OVER TRANSFER
RULE SUSPENSION

The following is an excerpt from the min-
utes of the October 20, 1997, CAIO Board
meeting:

“ A copy of the ‘release’ from CIAC defin-
ing the moratorium on the TRANSFER
RULE was distributed to the Board. It was
unanimously agreed that it is most unfor-
tunate that the CIAC Board of Control has
found it necessary to take this temporary
action. It is fully appreciated that
Connecticut high school sports is one of
the better programs in the country due to
the three major CIAC regulations --
Recruiting, Age, and Transfer.

The Board was unanimous in condemning
the legidlature’s intimidation for the sole
unwar ranted benefit of a few trying to cir-
cumvent ethics for personal benefit. The
CAIO Board encourages the CIAC Board

of Control to work vigoroudy to reinstate
the Transfer Rule in some acceptable
form, and CAIO offersto cooperatein this
undertaking in whatever manner avail-
able”

CLARIFICATION

In the October issue of the BUL-
LETIN, it was reported that, in light of the
IRS ruling granting officials independent
contractor status, officials would have to
report this “self-employment income” on
their federal and state (Connecticut) annu-
al income tax return. Thisincome can be
reported on IRS form Schedule “C” with
appropriate deductions, or, should no
deductions be desired, on page 1 of Form
1040 under “Other Income.”

If an officia receives $600 or morein
fees from one school, then that school is
obligated by law to send the official and
the IRS the form 1099. The school (the
party who is paying the fees) can volun-
tarily send the form 1099 to individuals
who are paid less than $600. This assists
the official (the party who is receiving
fees) with an accurate record of payments
should he/she be questioned by the IRS or
Connecticut Tax Department.

REMEMBER: You are obligated to report
thisincome and the form 1099 isan assis-
tance to help you properly report it.

SPORT OFFICIALS —
SELF-EMPLOYED

After bringing Fairfield County
Schools on line to pay sport officials as
self-employed parties, efforts were then
directed to the New Haven Area, where
officials are now aware of the IRS ruling
concerning independent contractor status.
Coupled with the IRS ruling is the fact
that no individual can be forced to become
amunicipal employee against hisher will,
even though there may be a contract for
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services. CIAC has aways taken the
position that sport officials are self-
employed.

New Haven area officials have now
agreed to recognize officials as self-
employed and may require sport officials
groups to provide evidence of insurance
coverage. They have been provided a cer-
tificate specifying insurance coverage for
those officials who are members of the
National Federation Interscholastic
Officials Association (NFIOA). However,
those who have not become NFIOA mem-
bers or those who have separate insurance
will be asked to provide evidence of such
coverage.

LONG TIME SWIM
OFFICIAL DIES

Robert G. Springer (Bob) who was a
founding member of the Connecticut
Swimming Officials Association and a
long-time senior swimming referee
passed away recently in Enfield.

Bob was retired from the West
Hartford School system where his greatest
contribution as an educator was working
with students with physical impairments.
He introduced many new methods and
innovative philosophies to better able
these students to perform well beyond
what had become expected of them.

His extensive service, dedication and
contribution to high school sports had
been recognized several times through
awards from the National Federation of
Interscholastic Officials Association
(NFIOA); the National Interscholastic
Swim Coaches Association (NISCA); and
the Connecticut Swimming Officials
Association (CSOA).

Bob had served several terms as
President of the Hartford Area CSOA as
well as an officer of the state CSOA. In
addition, he was the reviewing officer for
certification of swim officials.

He was a Special Olympic volunteer
and was directly responsible for recruiting
many of the sport officials who now assist
Specia Olympicsin the Hartford area.
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SPORTS OFFICIALS DESERVE CHANCE AT SUCCESSTOO
By Peter Contreras, Assistant to the Athletic Director

bviously there are a lot of dif-

ferent ways to measure success.

But what if | told you that dur-
ing the course of the game, you as the
head coach, received a grade of 95. Of
al the decisions, playing, caling, sub-
stitution patterns, etc., you made the
right call 95 percent of the time.

We would both take that grade right
now and head to the house feeling pret-
ty darn good about ourselves. Certainly
we would believe that we gave our kids
and the team a very good chance of
being successful (i.e. winning) that
night.

WEéll then, if that isthe case, why do
we think that the sport official that
grades out at 95 percent is so horrible?

Before we get too far along in this, let
me confess that on certain nights during
the basketball season, | am one of those
guysin the striped shirt. However, | am
not here to defend the refereeing profes-
sion. | am hereto point out that therela
tionship that coaches and officias have
does not need to be so adversarial.

In basketball, and it applies to all
sports, officials refer to it as the “95-5
theory.” A contest in which an officia
get 95 callsright and only five wrong is
a pretty good effort by anyone's stan-
dards. But the only thing the coaches,

Reprinted from UIL League - Oct. 1997

players, and fanswant to talk about after
the game is the five cdls that were
missed.

If you, as a coach, are constantly
grading out at 95 percent, do you want
to be repeatedly told you stink?
Probably not. Nobody does. While not
al officials even come close to that
grade of 95 percent, many more grade
lower than that; you know that going
into the contest.

Human nature strives for perfec-
tion. You ask perfection of yoursdf,
your assistant coaches, and your play-
ers. Deservedly so. You expect the
same effort from the officials.

But while perfection is a suitable
objective, it is an unrealistic goal.
Expect and demand effort. | don’t care
how good a basketball official | think |
am, I’'m not nearly that good that night
if | didn’t give you and more important-
ly, you kids, 100 percent effort.

An officid’s job is redly a pretty
easy one when you get right down to it.
Their sole purpose in that contest is to
insure that both teams have an equd
chance at winning. It does not matter
who is the home team, and it does not
matter which team has the better record
coming in. The officias should walk
off the playing field or floor knowing
both teams had afair chance at winning.

Sure some officials have better
judgment than others. Judge them on
judgment.

Sure some officials have better
knowledge of the rules than others.
Judge them on their knowledge of the
rules.

Certainly some are physicaly in
better shape than others. If your sport
requires some physical conditioning,
judge them on their condition.

All games require game manage-
ment. If oneisableto “control” agame
better than another, judge them by that
standard.

If you win, great. But don't judge
the officials because you won - you're
not going to win them all. Don't judge
the officialsjust because you lost — you
may win next time.

Winning is very important because
ultimately that’ s how you' re going to be
judged by many of your peers. You will
be pleasantly surprised how much more
effective you can be as a coach when
you worry about your players and game
situations and leave the officials aone
— they don’t hear you anyway.

When you work to be the best
coach you can, the students play the best
they can, and the officials are left alone
to do their jobs, you may be involved in
agame where both of you deserve a 95.
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State students performance on the CAPT
improved for the 2nd consecutive year:

an average of 37.5% of 10th graders
achieved the state goal acrossall four sub-
tests -- up from 36.5% in 1996 and 34.7%
in 1995;

more than 6 of 10 (60.8%) sophomores
achieved the state goal on at least one sec-
tion of the 1997 CAPT -- up from 60.4%
in 1996 and 58.2% in 1995;

more than 1 in 8 (12.8%) of all test tak-
ers achieved the goal on al four sections
of the test -- up from 12.3% in 1996 and
11.8% in 1995;

average scores improved in every area,
and the percentage of students achieving
the state goal increased in al but one area
(language arts).

Prompted by a steady 8-year decline in
enrollment, the state has called for a thor-
ough review of Connecticut's public col-
leges and universities. The Board of
Governors for Higher Education recently
announced that it has hired former Deputy
Labor Commissioner John Saunderslil to
solicit the opinions of students, educators,
and others and to issue an initial report by
February 1. The action is the result of
growing concern over a 13% drop in en-
rollment since 1989. Meanwhile, private
colleges and universities in Connecticut
showed a dlight increase for the second
year in arow after several years of modest
declines.

CASAsst. Executive Director Bob Carroll was

recently honored for his work with the
American Red Cross. Gov. John Rowland pre-
sented Bob with the First Annual Governor’s
Award at a November 13th recognition dinner.

CAS Announces...

Program:

for Grades 9 & 10

High School Winter

During the 1997 state legidative sessions,
15,240 education-related bills were intro-
duced into legislation. Of those bills, 2,696
were enacted and 8,145 will likely be car-
ried over into the 1998 legidlative session.
It is projected that 8,200 new education-
related bills will be introduced in the 1998
state legidative sessions.

The Justice Department has reported that
violent crime in the United States fell 10%
in 1996, marking a 23-year low. The most
significant drop - 17.6 percent - was seen
in rapes and sexual assaults. Property
crimes also decreased in 1996, falling
8.3%. Additional statistics can be obtained
through the Bureau of Justice's web site at
www.0jp.usdoj.gov/bjs.

A recent National Center for Education
Information survey found that 41 states
currently offer some kind of alternative

The 1998 High School Winter Conference

on

“Breaking Ranks”

January 13, 1998
Radisson Hotel & Conference Center, Cromwell, CT

Begin the Restructuring Process in Your High Schooal...

Overview of "Breaking Ranks," by John Lammel, NASSP
Morning round table discussions in which workshop participants develop
action plans focusing on "Breaking Ranks'

L uncheon Speaker:

Dr. Gerald Tirozzi, Assistant Secretary of Education
"The President's Call To Action"

Afternoon Workshops with Bob Mackin, Principal, Souhegan H.S.,
Amherst, NH, & his Staff (Souhegan exemplifies the Breaking Ranks model)
Topics. Creating a Democratic School Culture
Performance Assessment for Grade 12
Professional Culture that Focuses on Reflective Practice

Performance Assessment
Creating a

Administrators are encouraged to bring a team of teachers. Each attending
school will receive a free copy of “Breaking Ranks.”

teacher certification program. In 1983,
only eight states offered such programs.

Once adversaries competing for members,
the National Education Association and
the American Federation of Teachers have
announced an unprecedented partnership
to address critical issues facing educators
today. A new NEA-AFT Joint Council has
been established to research and address
issues such as teacher quality, school safe-
ty and discipline, and school infrastructure
needs. Many speculate that this recent col-
laboration could signal a future merger
between the two organizations.

According to the U.S. General Accounting
Office, Congress pays for 127 programs
for at-risk youth -- efforts that are admin-
istered by 15 different federal agenciesand
cost the government $4 billion last year.
cont'd



A Bureau of Census study of state revenue
shows that approximately 30% of state
spending went toward education in fiscal
1996. Nationwide, state expenditures
totaled $860 hillion, and roughly $264 bil -
lion - or 30.6% - of that amount was spent
on schools. Further statistics on govern-
ment finances can be found on the web at
WWW.CENsuUS.gov.

The National Association of Secondary
Schools (NASSP) and the Technology
Student Association (TSA) have recently
launched the American Technology
Honor Society (ATHS). The mission of
ATHS is to promote and recognize stu-
dents' technological literacy, scholarship,
commitment to service, and leadership.
Announcing the formation of the ATHS a
the White House, President Clinton said,
"We are launching the American Technol-
ogy Honor Society to harness high-tech
skills of exceptional students so they can
help to expand their own school's use of
technology." Individual schools can estab-
lish chapters of ATHS by chartering with
the national office. For further informa-
tion, visit www.nassp.org/aths/aths.htm.

The National Education Goals Panel is
looking to establish an independent
review service to evaluate instructional
materials in the same way that Consumer
Reports reviews such products as televi-
sions or answering machines. As con-
ceived by the goals pandl, the materials-
review service would determine the value
and appropriateness of instructional mate-
rials and evaluate whether they were
aligned with challenging academic stan-
dards. The goals panel has asked the edu-
cation-standards group Achieve to spon-
sor the creation of such a service. The
matter will be taken up at Achieve's board
meeting in February.

The National Study of School Evaluation
has released a guide to help schools as
they embark upon the accreditation
process. The guide, “Indicators of Schools
of Quality,” contains a set of indicators
designed to gauge the quality of schools
work in areas such as assessment, curricu-
lum, and instruction. The criteriawill help
administrators assess their schools
strengths and weaknesses, design an
improvement plan, and document their
progress in meeting that plan. The guide,
which isthe work of six regional commis-

sions that accredit public and private
schools, aso contains surveys, a date-col-
lection guide, samples of the kinds of
reports that schools can draft, and guide-
lines for scoring their progress. The guide
is available for $40 from the National
Study of School Evaluation, (800)843-
6773.

A Pittsburgh high school was the site of a
recent demonstration of a new curriculum
called "The Science of HIV." Using thirty
students as "guinea pigs,” the curriculum's
author graphically displayed how the
virus that causes AIDS can spread. After
students swapped cups of chemically
treated water with three different "part-
ners," acolored dye revealed that 3 out of
4 students had been exposed to the phony
virus. "The students were very emationa
about the fact they were infected, while
others that were not seemed relieved,”
said Michael DiSpezio, the author of the
curriculum, which is now being used in
1,200 schools across the country. The cur-
riculum was published in Octaober by the
National Science Teachers Association.

Louisiana Governor Mike Foster kept his
promise to forgo his $95,000 annual
salary if, by the end of hisfirst two years
in office, the state did not raise teachers
salaries to the average for the Southern
states. While Louisiana teachers received
raisesin 1996 and 1997, they are paid on
average about $29,000, $6,000 below the
Southeast average of $35,000. Beginning
January 8th, Governor Foster, a wealthy
businessman, will turn over his paycheck
to the state fund for teacher pay.

Twelve Boston public high schools are
testing get-tough policies to promote stu-
dent punctuality. They are locking habitu-
aly late students out of school. Besides
wanting to get students into class on time,
principals say they implemented the poli-
cy to teach students the importance of
promptness in the work world. The policy
has been criticized by some law enforce-
ment officialswho are worried about leav-
ing unsupervised students on the streets.

Last month, Education Week released a
special report on the role of technology in
education. Technology Countsillustrates a
pressing need for more accurate data on
the amount of technology in schools and
on the way it is being used. The report

December 1997

reveals that many policymakers and
administrators are making decisions about
technology based on anecdotal evidence
and intuition. The report, which contains
state-by-state reports on school technolo-
gy and lists important resources for man-
aging school technology, can be accessed
at www.edweek.org/sreports/tc/.

A small new private high school in Dallas
is seeking to fill its own niche by catering
to gay and leshian students. The Walt
Whitman Community School, opened this
fall, enrolls a half-dozen students, includ-
ing one heterosexual student who had suf-
fered taunts at another school because his
mother is a lesbian. The school offers a
traditional curriculum, including English,
science, and mathematics, and empha-
sizes health and community service. The
annual tuition is $7,000.

Florida Governor Lawton Chiles and his
Cabinet unanimously approved guidelines
that allow school personnel to use physi-
cal force to control disruptive students.
The provisions give teachers authority to
use "reasonable force" to control their
classrooms when students behavior
threatens them or endangers other stu-
dents. The guidelines define reasonable
force as "appropriate professional con-
duct, including physical force as neces
sary, to maintain a safe and orderly learn-

cont’d



CAS Bulletin

ing environment." Education Commis-
sioner Frank Brogan, who as an assistant
principal once wrestled a loaded .357
magnum from a troubled 7th grader,
championed the new guidelines.

The Coca-Cola Co. and the Colorado
Springs school district have reached a 10-
year, $8.1 million deal that gives the com-
pany exclusive soft drink vending and
advertising rights in the district. The
agreement guarantees that each of the dis-
trict's elementary schools will receive an
annual payment of $5,000 from Coke; the
district's high schools will each receive
$25,000 a year. The deal is believed to be
the biggest of its kind between a company
and a public school system.

Prompted by recent incidents in which
school groups were swindled by unethical
tour operators, a group of travel compa-
nies has organized a trade association to
promote professionalism within the stu-
dent-travel industry. The Student and
Youth Travel Association of North
America, or SYTA, hopes to raise aware-
ness of the many options available to stu-
dent travelers and to highlight companies
that conduct their businesses with integri-
ty. The formation of SYTA comes on the
heels of the highly-publicized arrest of the
owner of a student-tour company based in
Cottage, NY, who allegedly stole $1 mil-
lion in deposits from school districts in
New York and New Jersey that had paid
the company in advance for spring field
trips. In another high-profile incident, the
Milestone Educational Institute of
Cambridge closed its doors in 1993 after
accepting up to $10 million from students
and teachers who paid the agency to plan
their summer trips abroad. Travel compa-
nies seeking to join SY TA must commit to
a code of ethics and prove that they are
financially stable and able to offer con-
sumer protection.

At their November national conference,
the Catholic bishops presented a strategic
plan for moving the nation's Catholic
schools into the next century. The educa-
tion plan called for increased efforts to
solicit money from foundations and out-
side donors, an aggressive national mar-
keting campaign to recruit students, and
lobbying efforts to push laws that would
channel public funds into Catholic
schools.

A Message To Be Shared
By Mike Savage, Executive Director

n October 22, 1997, at the invita-

tion of Governor Rowland, | had

the privilege of attending the 2nd
Connecticut Education Summit at the
Legidative Office Building. The purpose
of the Summit was to bring together educa-
tors, business leaders, local officials, and
community members from Connecticut’s
15 largest urban areas to work together as
partners to raise student achievement and
improve the quality of education for
Connecticut’s urban youth. As part of the
program, we heard a welcoming address
from Paul Allaire, chairman and chief
executive officer of Xerox, who also serves
as co-chair of the Education Summit. His
sincere commitment to forging long-term
partnerships between the business commu-
nity and urban school systems struck me
deeply. | wished that every principal in the
state were in attendance that day to hear his
inspiring words. As that was not the case, |
would like to share his message with you
here...

“1’m often asked why business should
be interested in or involved in attempts to
improve our schools. The answer is not
very complex. Nor isit new. Morethan two
centuries ago Adam Smith observed that
the wealth of a nation is its people. Never
has that been more true than today. The
straight facts are these: we cannot compete
in a world-class economy without a world-
class workforce and we cannot have a
wor|d-class wor kfor ce without world-class

The U.S. Supreme Court declined to
review the appeal of Coalition for Eco-
nomic Equity v. Wilson, which involved
California’'s controversial 1996 ballot
measure known as Proposition 209. The
now famous "Proposition 209, a consti-
tutional amendment adopted last year,
bans affirmative action programsin public
education and in government hiring and
contracting. The high court's action let
stand afederal appeals court ruling which
found that the amendment did not violate
the U.S. Condtitution. The Supreme Court
did not rule on the merits of the case and,
therefore, set no national precedent. Fur-
thermore, because theinitial lawsuit wasa
challenge to the state amendment on its
merits, any party who claims legal harm
by the implementation of Proposition 209
could file anew legal challenge.

schoals.

In a democracy, education is every-
one's business. But it is of special impor-
tance to business leaders today because of
the way in which wealth is created in the
modern world. It’s the product of applied
human intelligence. It's the product of
brain power, of entrepreneurship, of cre-
ativity, of innovation. The future belongs
to the educated.

There'sanother reason why businessis
interested in our schools. In today’s econo-
my, education is absolutely critical to a
productive life. There is mounting evidence
and growing public awareness that the so-
[ution to many of our problems, including
drugs, crime, welfare and unemployment,
liesin improving our public education.

Being good is no longer good enough.
Our competition isno longer just New York
and California and Michigan. Increas
ingly, it is Japan and Germany and the
United Kingdom. The bar has been raised.

The caseisirrefutable. People who get
a better education have better jobs. And
people with better jobs are less likely to
turn to drugs or crime.

In today's competitive world, we can’t
afford to waste a drop of what our young
people have to offer. Enabling all of our
young people to realize their dreams —to
be all that they can be — is the goal that
unites all of us in our work today. Let's
make it another step in our journey.
Together we can make a real difference.”

Private Victories

A series of
Drug-Prevention
Newslettersfor
Connecticut
Students

Private Victories (for grades 9-12),

Private Victories for Young Teens (grades 6-8),
& Private Victories for Kids! (grades 4-5)
deliver valuable information on issues facing
today’s youth, including drugs & alcohoal,
stress, eating disorders, anger, violence, sexu-
ality, and other age appropriate topics.
Subscriptions to Private Victories can be
paid in full with funds from the Safe and
Drug Free Schools and Communities Act.
For further information, contact Karen Nastri
in the Central Office, (203)250-1111.




GUEST EDITORIAL: Education’s Crumbling Veneer of Civility
by Richard J. Thomas, Exec. Director, School Administrators of New York State

here arein the lives of each of usthose

defining moments, those single specks

of alifetime, when we are required to
search our souls. Usualy the moments are
defined by events, either great or small, that
touch the core of our existence and, from that
moment on, dictate our behavior. For me,
such an event occurred several months ago.

Dr. Colleen Fennell, the superintendent
of the Wynantskill School District, a subur-
ban district in the Albany area, died as a
result of suicide. Dr. Fennell’s suicide
occurred on a Saturday following another
contentious and acrimonious executive ses-
sion meeting between her and the board of
education. This was not the first time a meet-
ing of this type had taken place. Rather, such
behavior had become typical from some
members of the board of education.

Each of us can reflect on the agony that
Dr. Fennell must have experienced. Even at
our best, this reflection is vicarious, for we
will never fully understand nor can we ever
intellectually comprehend her despair. And
as great as this personal tragedy is, there is
for educational leaders an even greater issue.
Had not Colleen Fennell died, the behavior of
some members of the Wynantskill Board of
Education would have been viewed merely
as business as usual. While suicide is drastic
and isolated, the events leading up to Dr.
Fennell’ s death were not.

Somewhere during the last decade, the
veneer of civility within the educational com-
munity has been lost. Administrators have
been required to accept in their public lives
behavior which they would not tolerate in
their private lives. In some communities the
divisiveness between elected members of a
school board and the school superintendent
has reached the point of a blood sport. Once
begun, the acrimony spills into the school
district, to the administrative team, to the
teachers and support staff, to the parents, and
to the students.

The lack of regard for and the callous
treatment of superintendents, principals, ad-
ministrators, and supervisors are beginning
to have a chilling effect on the future of pub-
lic education. Fewer educators are enrolling
in administrative preparatory programs, the
number of candidates for administrative
vacancies is rapidly declining and, for the
first time, it is necessary for school districts
to employ recruiters to seek candidates to fill
building level and supervisory positions. As
adirect result of the treatment of our educa-
tional leaders, a new cynicism can be found
in our schools. Who cares what the superin-

tendent thinks? The board has not renewed
the contract of the last three superintendents.
She will be gone in two years so we will just
wait her out. This is becoming the typica
kind of talk heard today.

Perhaps the greatest loser in the war is
not the adults but rather the defenseless chil-
dren. In many instances we have become
diverted from our mission of educating chil-
dren. When a county district attorney files
charges against a superintendent that are
allegedly motivated by political purposes, we
are diverted; when a tax-PAC representative
reportedly hires a private detective to investi-
gate the persond life of an administrator, we
are diverted; when a school board president
verbally attacks a building principal in front
of the faculty, we are diverted. Rather than
reflecting upon the needs of children, we
reflect upon the needs of survival. Rather
than thoughtfully discussing the educational
curriculum, we discuss strategies of
endurance. Rather than taking the necessary
risks of leadership, we focus on the perilsthat
lie before us. At the end of the war, children
and their education are the losers.

The resentment and animosity between
school board members, superintendents,
administrators and teachers must end. Each
of us, personaly and professionally, must
become aliving example of the behaviors we
expect of our children. We will differ on
some issues, but surely we can do so with
dignity and respect. Y es, there will always be
a political agenda, but together we must
assure that the political agenda does not over-
shadow the educational agenda...Our failure
to act now will only continue the degradation
of our educational leaders and our teachers.
And our failure to come to terms with the
incivility that has invaded our school board
meetings will only lead to another
Wynantskill tragedy.

As educational leaders, we must be ever
vigilant, for there are those citizens who
believe in this war. There are people who,
under the cloak of democracy and free
speech, are willing to use unsavory tactics to
advance their personal agenda. In the face of
such demagoguery, our public schools suffer
and so do all people of good will who care
about the education of all children. In the
end, it is the responsibility of all leaders —
leadersin the district offices and in the school
buildings, in the school board rooms and the
classrooms, in the cafeterias and on the buses
— who must stand together against such
depravity.

(Reprinted from NASSP NewsLeader, Nov. 97)
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STUDY RECOMMENDS WAY S
TO IMPROVE SCHOOL
GOVERNANCE

A new study published by the Educational
Research Service suggests that school reform
efforts should be directed at improving
school district governance. “Getting There
from Here—School Board-Superintendent
Collaboration: Creating a School Governance
Team Capable of Raising Student Achieve-
ment,” a year-long study funded by the
Kellogg Foundation, examined the leadership
in 10 diverse school districtsin 5 statesto see
why some school boards and their superin-
tendents were able to raise student achieve-
ment, while others got bogged down in con-
flict over personal issues and political inter-
ests. The study offers 41 recommendations
for improving district leadership and gover-
nance. The recommendationsfall into thefol-
lowing 6 overarching strategies.

Build a foundation for teamwork.

Establish a sound structure for governance
with goa setting, planning, and high instruc-
tional standards; and involve the community
in creating avision for the schoal.

Get the best and most capable players.

Recruit citizens for board service “who
put children first,” and who don’t have mem-
bers of their immediate families employed by
the district. Elect board members to serve “at
large,” and don't pay them a salary for their
service. Provide superintendents with long-
term contracts that provide competitive com-
pensation and benefits.

Ensurethat theteam playersknow their

roles and responsibilities. Boards should
focus on making policy and adopting budgets
that support district goals. Boards should del-
egate the administration of schools to the
superintendent, including all personnel mat-
ters (hiring, evaluation, dismissal, etc.).

Get into team training. Provide new

board members with orientation work-
shops, and ensure boards and superintendents
pursue continuous learning with a specid fo-
cus on collaboration for higher student
achievement.

Adopt good team strategies. Conduct

board business only as a “Committee of
the Whole,” with no standing subcommittees.
Hold only one business meeting a month.
Don't “sit at the table” in negotiations with
district employee groups.

Convinceothersto support theteam. In

each state, form ablue-ribbon task force to
recommend changes needed in superintendent
certification, open meetings laws, and other
legidlation that will better support collabora-
tive school governance.



CAS Bulletin

DEPT OF EDUCATION
ISSUES IDEA RULES

On October 22, the U.S. Department of
Education issued proposed regulations to
clarify portions of the recently amended
Individuals with Disabilities Education
Act. Following a 90-day comment period
and subsequent revisions, the Education
Department intends to publish final rules
by April, 1998. The proposed regulations
emphasize several priorities, including:
educating disabled students in regular
classrooms when appropriate; conducting
academic assessments of all students with
disabilities; and holding states account-
able for the progress of specia education
students.

The proposed rules include the fol-
lowing provisions:

All disabled students must be included
in state or district assessments, or be given
an aternative exam.

Local districts may use specia educa-
tion funds for services that also benefit
non-disabled students in classes with a
special education student. For instance,
the proposed rules state that schools could
use special education aides to help other
students.

School officials must take steps to
ensure that the parents of a specia educa-
tion student are notified and encouraged
to attend meetings on their child' sindivid-
ualized education plan. The proposed
rules clarify that schools must notify par-
ents well in advance and offer to commu-
nicate by phoneif a parent cannot attend a
meeting.

States must set performance indicators,
goals, and standards, similar to those for
non-disabled students, for students receiv-
ing special education services. The pro-
posed rules would require that states sub-
mit a report on the progress of disabled
students to the Education Department
every two years.

The text of the proposed regulations
is available at www.ed.gov/legislation/
FedRegister/proprule/index.html.

(Source: Education Week, October 29, 1997)

“ f all else fails,
immor-tality can
always
be assured
by spectacular error.”

School-to-Car eer, cont’d from page 1

elementary and middle school career
awareness projects; rigorous academic
pre-internship classes; a successful Tech
Prep relationship with Gateway Commu-
nity Technical College; and a high rate of
internship placements.

Capitalizing on New Haven's fortu-
nate access to world class health care
facilities, our School-to-Career Initiative
has developed strong, significant partner-
ships with Yale New Haven Hospital and
the Hospital of St. Raphael.

During the summer of 1997, the Yale
New Haven Hospital hired students who
had previously served as interns to work
in the following departments: Nursing
Education; Dermatology Clinic; Primary
Care Center; Public Relations, and the
Engineering Department.

Additionally, thanks to the successful
internship placements at St. Raphael’s, the
number of placements there will increase
from 6 to 12 in the coming year.

Students interned at the Yale School
of Forestry and the Yae Biology Labora-
tory. Part of their internship responsibili-
ties included the study of fungi and learn-
ing how to do scientific reports.

LaTora Teel began her internship at
the New Haven Public Health Depart-
ment's Maternal and Child Health Clinic.
This proved so successful for LaTora and
the clinic, that sheis still employed at the
clinic, in addition to taking courses at
Gateway Community Technical College.

Joe Canzanella did back-to-back
internships! In hisjunior year, heinterned
at New Haven's Central Veterinarian Hos-
pital where he spent 16 weeks working
with doctors and staff on a variety of ani-
mal-related health problems. In his senior
year, Joe decided to pursue an internship
at Citizens TV. Joe says that a career in
TV production is now an option because
"now | actually know what it's al about.”

Career High School, a magnet school
concentrating on business and health and
biosciences fields, has established strong
relationships with the many area health
agencies. These relationships build and
strengthen the firm, tangible commitment
of the business, civic, and educational
community to ensuring the successful
future of our youth.

For further information about New
Haven's School-to-Career Initiative, con-
tact Mary Ann O’ Brien at (203)946-7052.

M ooney, cont’d from page 1

weapon into school (object which can
cause bodily harm, i.e., knife over two and
a half inches) or selling, soliciting or of-
fering drugs for sale. You can movefor an
extended period into an alternate setting if
you can prove by substantial evidence that
the student's possession would likely
result in injury or put students at substan-
tia risk. (Mooney has serious concerns
about thislatitude.) All children with dis-
abilities, if excluded for more than 10
days from the learning environment, must
haveaPPT. Previoudy, it had to be deter-
mined if the disability caused the conduct.
Now it is assumed it did unless you prove
otherwise. An IEP must be appropriate
and in place. You must show the child's
disability didn't impair the ability of the
child to control the situation. You have up
to 10 days for this. If astudent is exclud-
ed for more than 10 days, you are obligat-
ed to convene a PPT and set up behavioral
plans. The IEP could state that education
would be in an aternative setting and/or
could provide services in another way.

-- You cannot remove a student from a
class more than two times a week or six
times a year without going to an informal
suspension hearing. In and out of school
suspensions are viewed as the same.

-- In regular ed, there is no such thing as
a "hidden disability;" however, in special
education, the administrator's knowledge
of adisability ispresumed or ahidden dis-
ability may be identified by parents
requesting an evaluation.

-- If astudent has ten incidents or 50 days
of suspensions, or more than ten days of
expulsion, before you can move to full
expulsion, you must first go for a special
education review.

-- Disciplinary interventions must be put
in students cumulative record.

-- The Chief of Police must notify the
superintendent of any arrests. With the
law amended this year, police may now
appear as requested by the BOE in any
mattersinvolving arrests and possible sus-
pensions/expulsions. Police have a duty
to cooperate with information given as
"confidentia to the hearing."

You are encouraged to read and have
for your personal library Tom Mooney's
book on School Law. It may be one of the
best investments you could ever make.
Our thanks to Tom Mooney for sharing
his time and expertise with us.



